Public Utility Commission of Texas

Memorandum


TO: 
Chairman Pat Wood, III


Commissioner Judy Walsh


Commissioner Brett Perlman


All Parties of Record

Kate Sanford

Administrative Law Judge

State Office of Administrative Hearings

From:
Thomas S. Hunter


Director-Legal Division


Kit Pevoto

Office of Regulatory Affairs

Re:
Item No. 38, Open Meeting of April 12, 2000, Docket No. 22344 (Generic Issues), Docket Nos. 22348; SOAH Docket Nos. 473-00-1013 (Sharyland Utilities, L.P.), 22349; 473-00-1014 (Texas-New Mexico Power Company), 22350; 473-00-1015 (TXU Electric Company), 22351; 473-00-1016 (Southwestern Public Service Company), 22352; 473-00-1017 (Central Power & Light Company), 22353; 473-00-1018 (Southwestern Electric Power Company), 22354; 473-00-1019 (West Texas Utilities Company), 22355; 473-00-1020 (Reliant Energy HL&P), 22356; 473-00-1021 (Entergy Gulf States, Inc.).

___________________________________________________________________________


Attached is the Office of Regulatory Affairs’ (ORA) proposed schedule for processing the cost unbundling cases filed on March 31, 2000.  ORA intends to recommend to the State Office of Administrative Hearings that these cases be processed consistent with this schedule.


The schedule differs substantially from the schedule currently posted on the Commission’s web site.  The changes were necessary to reflect changing circumstances, particularly the delays that have occurred in some of the business separation cases.


This schedule provides for the processing of the cases to an interim order prior to the beginning of the pilot program.  It was also designed to spread the workload caused by these cases over the time period available to a manageable level.  Even so, processing these cases will be a challenging and ambitious undertaking.

A copy of the proposed schedule will be faxed to all parties of record in the business separation plan cases.  If anyone is unable to read the fax copy, e-mail Kit Pevoto and she will provide the schedule electronically.  Kit's e-mail address is kit.pevoto@puc.state.tx.us. 


We will be available at the Open Meeting to answer any questions you may have on this schedule.

� Because the unbundling cases were filed on March 31, there are very few parties of record in these cases at this time.  ORA will therefore provide a copy of this memo to all parties of record in each of  the pending business separation plan cases.  ORA anticipates that the parties in the cost unbundling cases will be similar to the parties in the business separation plan cases.





